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Welcome to the autumn edition of the newsletter.  Please supply articles of interest to any club official or to the editor by email � HYPERLINK "mailto:post@wycoller.com" ��post@wycoller.com�  – we need your contributions! (editors moan – In 5 issues I have received just one article!)


Role of Honour


Anna Anderson is representing England at the fell running Home Internationals in Northern Ireland.


Eleanor Markendale who came 4th in the English Schools combined championships and has been picked to represent England.


Anna Anderson and David Wilson who are Lancashire Fell Running Champions in their respective age groups.
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Fell running continues throughout the year, although at a less frantic pace.  All races mentioned are entry on day, just turn up in good time with even more warm clothing than for x country!


Sun Oct 22nd is that start of the “quarry” races from Penistone Quarry near Haworth.  For seniors this is the 7m/1000ft Withins Skyline race.  Great races for new juniors and seniors of all ages.


Sun Oct 29th sees a low key race the Halloween Howler, Kildwick preceding the FRA Junior “do” at Skipton in the afternoon.  Don’t forget that you need tickets for the afternoon event.


18th November is the BOFRA dinner dance at Morecambe, but this date has not yet been confirmed.  For anyone who has run any of the Bofra races this is a great event – the girls have already bought their dresses!


Sportshall competitions will be held throughout the winter and are always great fun.  Watch out for details – just turn up on the day with your club vest (see Christine for details).





Winter training


Despite the dark nights training continues with a switch away from pure speed.  The young athletes group and endurance athletes will move to Park High School on a date to be advised towards the end of October.


Young athletes will practice sports hall athletics inside.  This is great fun, much harder than it looks and has been specially designed as a national programme for this age group during the winter.  


The older endurance athletes will train on the roads from Park, and any seniors are welcome to accompany them.


Please note that this is a change of venue – Fisher More wasn’t available.





Other groups continue at Seedhill track unless it’s very snowy or dangerously icy – very few sessions get cancelled!





The floodlights


You will have noticed that these are fully working at last following some planning issues.  They are a great improvement on the old lights and meet modern standards for a track such as ours.  Thanks to Pendle Leisure Trust, Pendle Borough Council and NoEAA for their help and financial support.





Coaches


Suzanne Blackburn has kindly volunteered to help coach our youngsters and is undertaking her training.  Sadly for us Laura has left Pendle Leisure for a career in the ambulance service.  We offer her our belated thanks for her support to our young athletes in particular.


More help is always welcome and training will be provided – if interested please talk to any committee member.





Annual presentation evening


This will be on Friday 17th November at Nelson Cricket Club – next to the track.  More details nearer the time, but do put the date in your diaries.  A great night out recognising the achievements of all our athletes during the year.





The Power of ten


This is a UKA initiative aimed at inspiring junior athletes in particular in the run up to the 2012 Olympics – current predictions are that 50% of the 2012 team will currently be juniors.  The scheme is best explained by looking at the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.powerof10.info" ��www.powerof10.info�.  


A brief summary is that we should have 10 athletes above a set target in any event at any age group.  I’m not sure that all the targets are there yet, but data from top competitions is.  


I believe that the club already has three power of ten athletes – all female!  More details to follow.





The views expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect the views of Pendle AC.

















Summer 2006 roundup





Young Athletes League


The Club came a very creditable 2nd in our league and as a result have been promoted.  The girls were particularly strong – come on lads!





Northern League


The combined team (with Burnley) came first in their division and have been promoted.





Mid Lancs League


The ladies came 4th in division 1 and the men came 6th in division 2.





Fell running


The Club continued to be well represented almost every weekend during the summer at fell races all over the north of England.  In the English championships congratulations go to Anna Anderson who finished 3rd; despite missing the start of the season due to injury, and to Jack Thompson who came 6th.  One race remains in the BOFRA championships.





NW Counties road relays


Fantastic results here with the U13 girls coming 3rd in Lancashire, the U15 girls coming 4th in Lancs, the U15 boys winning the Lancs race, and the senior men winning the Lancashire race and coming 3rd overall.





Winter competitions


The Mid Lancs cross country league starts on October 14th at Worden Park Leyland.   Please try and attend to make up some teams, because there is an unfortunate clash with a championship fell race.  


Anyone can turn up and enter on the day (no charge); numbers on the day available from Christine or Sheila.  The full programme is on � HYPERLINK "http://www.midlancs.org.uk" ��www.midlancs.org.uk� or available from Christine.  There are races for under 11’s before the main league races.  Remember plenty of warm clothes and a top to wear under your club vest, gloves are often a good idea.
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